












                                                                
 

Greenville Police Department 
East Carolina University  

Police Community Relations Committee 

“Chat with the Chiefs” 
Crime Prevention On & Off Campus   

 
Tuesday, November 10, 2015 

6:30 pm to 8:30 pm 
ECU Mendenhall Student Ctr, Great Rm. #3 

 
Gerald Lewis, Jr., Chief of Police, ECU 

Mark Holtzman, Chief of Police, Greenville  
Lynn Roeder, Dean of Students, ECU 
Code Enforcement, Greenville Police 

 
• Crime Overview, Prevention Tips & Campus Issues 
• Code Enforcement Do’s and Don’ts 
• Sexual Assault Prevention 
• Pedestrian Safety 

 
Question and Answer Period After Presentations 



 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:    Barbara Lipscomb, City Manager  
 
FROM: Gary Fenton, Recreation and Parks Director   
 
DATE:  November 3, 2015 
 
SUBJECT: Note to Council – Beatrice Maye Park Update  
 
 
NCDOT has recently done some work along Farmville Boulevard in preparation for the 10th Street Connector 
project.  This work included removing the old trees on the south end of Beatrice Maye Garden Park, adjacent to the 
boulevard.   

As of Tuesday, the debris still remains, and, clearly, this has resulted in a dramatic change in the look of the park, 
and we have heard several concerns expressed regarding the park’s future.   However, while the 10th Street 
Connector will result in the park being a bit smaller than it was previously, we are confident the ultimate result will 
be a park of higher quality than the one we have today. 

The trees that were removed were fairly mature but in severe decline and as part of the project, two - 2” caliper 
willow oaks will be planted in this area  (approximately 14’ tall at planting, 40’- 60’ high with a 30’- 40’ spread at 
maturity).   

The silt fence NCDOT installed on the property indicates the approximate northern boundary of the impacted 
portion of the park, but that’s a little misleading, because the roadway curb will only expand northward by 12 feet 
from its current location. It will be lawn from that point (the curb) northward to the actual parkland, with a sidewalk 
running east-west along the roadway.  So while that lawn area won’t “officially” be part of the park, it will simply 
appear to be a continuation of the park’s lawn southward to the curb.  

In addition, the east-west corridor of land going westward from the park (along what’s currently Farmville Blvd) 
will be landscaped green space and include a “serpentine” sidewalk leading to the park.  Four willow oaks will also 
be planted along this corridor.  

I am currently working with a group from the Chamber of Commerce’s Leadership Institute on a park improvement 
project that will likely include some additional landscaping, and a “little library” -- Mrs. Maye was a librarian and 
loved and promoted reading.  Specific details are yet to be pinned down (my first meeting w/ them was just last 
week), but once they are established, we will be sharing any plans with Mrs. Maye’s daughter, Mamie Bryan, 
before we move forward.   

Staff is ordering a new sign for the park, following the new signage design standards.  For the time-being, it will be 
installed at the north end of the park, but will be placed roadside once the connector project is complete.   

Please let me know if you have any questions.  



 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:    Barbara Lipscomb, City Manager  
 
FROM: Gary Fenton, Recreation and Parks Director   
 
DATE:  November 4, 2015   
 
SUBJECT: Note to Council – Eppes Recreation Forum  
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Recreation and Parks staff will be hosting a “Recreation Forum” at the Eppes Recreation Center 
on Tuesday, November 17th from 6:00-8:00 p.m.  A flyer regarding this event is attached.   
 
Recent staff changes at the facility have prompted our new Center Supervisor, Mr. Darris 
Sawyer, and his “Eppes Team” to seek face-to-face communication with our public.  This event 
will give center users, and other community members, an opportunity to meet recreation center 
staff, ask questions about current programs, and share their thoughts and preferences regarding 
future programs, events and other services they might like to see offered at the Eppes Recreation 
Center or within Thomas Foreman Park. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this effort.      
 
Thank you. 
 
Attachment  
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